
 

 

 

 

 
File No.: 4863.00 
Licence No.: 2600 

September 24, 2020 
Mickael Waite, Maintenance Manager 
ErosionControlBlanket.Com  
Box 69 
Riverton MB  R0C 2R0 
 
Re: ErosionControlBlanket.Com – Notice of Alteration Licence 2600 
 
Dear Mickael Waite: 

 
Thank you for your Notice of Alteration submitted on July 3, 2020 and 

additional information provided on August 21, 2020, in which you proposed to alter how 
you handle the reusable waste straw and disposable waste straw generated at the 
ErosionControlBlanket.Com facility located in Riverton. Your proposal indicates that 
reusable waste straw will be directed to one of the following: 

 
1. the Blumenort Facility for Biotic Earth production; 
2. local community farmers; or 
3. local permitted or licenced landfills. 

 
I have reviewed your alteration request and concluded that the 

environmental effects of the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in 
accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act your alteration is approved as 
described in the July 3, 2020 Notice of Alteration. This approval will be conditional on 
the following: 

 
1. ErosionControlBlanket.Com shall maintain an inventory of the volume of waste 

directed to each option above and make it available for review by an 
Environment Officer upon request. 

2. ErosionControlBlanket.Com shall be responsible for the waste delivered to the 
Blumenort facility in the event the waste is not properly handled at that facility. 

3. ErosionControlBlanket.Com shall, upon the request of an Environment Officer, 
cease sending the straw waste to the Blumenort facility and/ or the community 
farmers. 

4. This approval will be re-assessed in one year from the date of this letter. 
 
 
 

Environmental Stewardship Divison 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St. Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321   F 204-945-5229 



If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Eshetu 
Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Manitoba Conservation and Climate, at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or 204-250-1932.  
 

Sincerely,  
 
Original Signed By 
 

    Shannon Kohler, Director 
    Environment Act 

 
cc. Yvonne Hawryliuk, Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  
 Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals  
 Public Registry 
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